Valley  Striders
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 2 November 2010
1 Chair’s introduction: Bob opened the meeting welcoming 39 members to the 27th AGM and listed the documents that had been handed out:
· Agenda

· Attendance list

· Results 2009/10, Internal Competition, Races organised, Events 2010/11
· Income & Expenditure sheet
2 Apologies: Tim, Carol & Jake Towler, Stuart St John: 
Bob read out a message from Stuart: ‘I hope you & the Club & its members are keeping well. I am just emailing to offer my apologies for non-attendance @ the 2nd November A.G.M. but I'll be thinking of you all & keeping fingers crossed that there are no awkward questions the like of which used to come from certain older members! (you know who I'm talking about Terry Lon****n). I still enjoy reading the regular Newsletter & it certainly takes me back to the 'good old days' especially when some of the members relate their fell adventures in races over old familiar ground. It is good to see that the Club appears to be in good shape with lots of participants in races as well as with 'willing' marshalling. It is also good to see the likes of Keith & Steve O putting their wealth of running knowledge up for grabs - mind you if I'd listened to Keith I'd probably have been far better @ flying a plane than running a marathon! I'm still getting out on the good old Cannondale bike & doing around 22 miles up in the back woods with the same trip (I'm approaching 500 said journeys in the last 4 years) but the running has taken a back seat due to battered knees. Anyway all the best & long may the Striders flourish. Take care & lots of love to all who know me, Stuart XXX’
3 Minutes of last year’s meeting and matters arising: the minutes were approved. 
· Committee Meetings: by invitation or open to all? To be discussed at the next committee meeting as no decision has been made

· Garmin: Patrick reported a lack of interest in buying a club garmin, members preferring to buy their own.
4 Reports from officers 2010/11
Chair Bob Jackson’s report follows in full:
‘A couple of years ago we had a new constitution & I managed to make my report take in all aspects of the constitution. I re-hashed it last year & managed to get away without anyone noticing it was almost the same speech, I’m not sure I’ll get away with that again, so I thought instead I’d just give you my personal view of the highlights of the year.

‘MAX JONES Unfortunately I have to start with the saddest news of the year, in fact probably the saddest news in the 28 years of the Striders. This was the death of Max Jones in March after a fall at home. He’d been with the club nearly 20 years, set many veterans world records & was always ready to give advice. At 82 he was still training & running occasional 5ks & 10ks. There were many superb tributes (now posted on the website) & his memory will live on with a cup for the best Age-Graded Performance of the Year & an annual run from Oakwood Clock on his birthday.

‘LEEDS COUNTRY WAY Our constitution lists 3 objectives of the club, participation, improvement & competition. The best example of all of these being achieved in one day was our success in the LCW. We had 60 Striders running (participation), were well placed throughout (improvement) & took away many trophies (competition). Our ladies’ team finished 1st & in every leg were faster than all the other ladies teams, the only reason that they “only” won 5 fastest leg trophies was that a mixed team put 2 ladies on leg 1. So a big hand for our ladies team. Our men’s team were 3rd overall which was one place down on last year, but the two clubs that beat us were Leeds City & a club called Airedale Athletics which is a super-club from 5 of the Bradford clubs. So we were the first local club & that too deserves a round of applause. Our vets’ team were 2nd vets but were beaten by Horsforth A who put 12 vets in their A team. So we were the first club to have a vets team with a separate A team. The B & C teams finished 15th & 31st. The teams included 20 newcomers to LCW, many of whom were also new to the Striders in 2010. 

‘COACHING  Our coaching strategy has sped ahead this last year. We’ve added to our traditional 3 sessions with a monthly mentoring session for our faster runners by Steve & Keith who are our most experienced marathon runners, both having run sub 2:30. Another session that started in the summer is Tracey’s Fri evening ladies session designed to complement the Tues session. Apparently there is an initiation test that no men have yet passed. We have 3 new coaches – Holly & Joel went on Running Group Leaders courses last wkend & Tracey went on a Level 1 Athletics Course earlier in the year & will be going on an Endurance Running Coaching Course in 2 wks time. This also has an assessment & she will qualify in Apr next year. If coaching is something that interests you, please contact me later.

‘TECHNOLOGY We’ve brought the website from 1997 to 2007 thanks to some styling advice by Richard Adcock. Watch out for further enhancements during the dark nights! Richard has also started the forum at which the main topic of conversation was injuries. I guess the reason is that those of us who are injured have nothing better to do than sit in front of a PC whereas those who aren’t are out in the fresh air. I can also recommend using the Forum for finding out who is running what races & sharing transport. Finally, technology has brought us Mr Food, whose identity has been a mystery almost as long as the Yorkshire Ripper.

‘RAIN Nearly 50 of us ran in torrential rain & thunderstorms in the Club Handicap in June, but this was just a practice for the weather for the Harewood Trail Race. Despite the weather 130 people who hadn’t pre-entered came along & signed up on the day. The Striders marshals matched this, everyone who had volunteered turned up to marshal. Thank you! Numbers were 25% lower than usual but we still made over £1000 profit for our charities & this will be regarded as a very memorable success for years to come. There were some very complimentary comments from runners as they finished.
‘AMSTERDAM  Only a week later, 40 Striders & families were off to Amsterdam where 29 (yes 29) ran the marathon, 5 the half & 2 the 8k race (in which Tracey finished 7th). Dan & Gwil both ran sub 2:45 & qualified for the UKA Championship start at London next year. A very big hand for Patrick here for some superb organisation. How he manages to avoid being volunteered for the committee, I don’t know.

‘OTHER ACHIEVEMENTS There’s a page & a half full of other achievements on one of the handout sheets, & I’m sure you’re going to get some entertaining reports about some of these, so I’m not  going to spoil other reports 

‘YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS We’ve always said that club members can make what they want from their membership, it costs the same whether you turn up for one training session a year or whether you run all 3 sessions every week & race every week too. I’m quite happy for some members to be inactive, maybe they just want to stay in touch with the club, & we get their membership fees which pay for coaching courses, race entries, grand prix winners t-shirts & the like. However we wouldn’t survive as a club without active members, training sessions would be pretty bleak if only 4 or 5 turned up. But just look at the agenda to see the number of people actively involved with organising the Club, add to this the 100 Striders who helped by marshalling at one or more of our races this year & I’m sure you’ll agree that most of our members are very involved with the club. So thank you everyone for making Valley Striders such an active club. 

‘I hope we continue to participate, improve & compete in 2011 & with as much or more success.’
Club Secretary Geoff Webster: 

· changes of address: members should advise Paul W of changes otherwise EA competition licences are re directed to GW nb from Apr 11 licences will be distributed by email
· following Gwil’s suggestion, we plan to have a club noticeboard with photos of past successes 
· 2011 London Marathon club entries: VS are applying for 3, Gwil & Dan Fisher will get automatic entries 

Treasurer: Paul White referred to the income & expenditure report he had distributed & his comments are reproduced in full:

‘The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

Surplus of £547, similar to last year

£3,267 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies

Subs up by £586 to £3,018 - increase of £1 and 39 more members to 246 

Donations down, nothing received re the Harewood Cancer Research 10K

Grand Prix T-shirts increase of £64 due to purchasing dri-fit t-shirts

Entry fees of £84 paid for National & Fell Relays

Less spent on Coaching courses this year

Extra £235 paid to England Athletics as a result of increased membership

Extra £100 paid to Leos this year

Purchase and engraving of the Max Jones Trophy.

‘As far as the current year is concerned: we are proposing to increase the subs from £15 to £20. This relates solely to the financial situation with Leos where Bar Sales are down for the year and the club has made a loss. Last year we paid roughly £2.50 of our subs per member to Leos, this year we are proposing to pay £7.50 up to a limit of £1,500 to Leos. Although the Committee have made these proposals I think we need members at the AGM to agree.

‘We are again proposing to award Dri-Fit T-Shirts for the Grand Prix category winners.

‘We have now received a cheque for £120 from the English National Cross Country Association for our help in providing marshals at the National in Roundhay Park.

‘We are trying to encourage members to attend Coaching Courses in order to provide as much assistance to our runners as possible. Holly & Joel have just gone on a Run Leader Course and Tracey is to attend the next level course in the near future. Whilst these courses cost money it is a key aim of the Club to have as many qualified coaches as possible.

‘We intend continuing to pay entry fees for teams selected to represent the Club in relay races at Yorkshire, Northern & National levels. We have done well in these events so far and hope to do even better in future.’
Paul asked if there were any questions: no one present knew the whereabouts of the club tent.
5 Presentations: Performance Certificates Alan presented these to 6 members. Bob thanked statistician, Paul Hunter.
6 Responsibilities 

Club Captain: Steve O’Callaghan had no report as he understands he is no longer the club captain. 
Women’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Sharon Tansley & Hayley Nancolas. (Bob announced that Hayley has resigned)

Sharon reported a successful year with winning teams at Eccup 10 & Harrogate 10k as well as the many successes Bob reported above.
(later in the meeting Holly’s offer to join Sharon as joint captain was gratefully accepted, & Holly will consider joining the committee: to  attend the next  meeting )
Men’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Drew Taylor & Paul Hunter: 
· West Yorks CC men & women’s teams both finished in 7th place; VS won John Smith trophy; Malcolm Coles 1st M60, Tony Haygarth 2nd M60
· Peco Cross Country League: men 3rd team, women 4th team in Division 2, men vets 7th, women vets 7th , Gwil 1st, Bob Wilkes 1st M65, Sue Sunderland 2nd W45, Sara Dyer 2nd W50, Bob Jackson 2nd M55, Tony Haygarth 3rd M60.
· English National C C Relays at Mansfield: men 68th out of 151 teams.
· English National CC in Roundhay Park: 35 VS ran, women were 48th of 61 teams, men 68th of 107 teams.

Drew listed the dates & venues of 2010/11 cross country races
· Nationals at Alton Twrs on 19 Feb 

· Northerns in Sunderland on 23 Jan

Fell Captain: Steve Webb’s report follows in full
‘Fell Champs Second year of the new style scoring system. 31 scorers in the Men’s, and 6 in the ladies. A slight tweaking of the system with best 5 races to count from a choice of 15.  This has worked brilliantly because it looks as though I’m going to win from Eirik!

‘Incidentally Eirik has his own ideas for improving the league scoring. The way it works is if you run the Mont Blanc Marathon (or any other alpine or Scandinavian event that only Eirik has run), then you win!

‘In the ladies champs Xanthe and Sara swapped the lead but Holly has been scoring highly. There is one more race to go, the Shepherds Skyline at Todmorden on Saturday afternoon. If Holly runs that she’ll probably win; watch this space for details.

‘The league has been updated regularly over the season and displayed on the website. It has included some really good races with a lot of variety. Most popular race was Jack Bloor with 16 finishers, and it was good to see 12 tackling the 3 Peaks. We introduced the Winter Hill race (it was very cold and icy), the Pendle Cloughs race (low key but very enjoyable) and the Burnsall Classic (well done Dan Murray). Running times varied from a brief 15.34 by me at Kettlewell to an epic 6:46.07 by Steve Dixon at Ennerdale

‘Endurance King I should pay tribute to Steve Dixon’s efforts this year. In addition to the 15 nominated races you could also count any “A Long” race. Steve seems to have misread this as “every A Long race”. So most weeks this summer I seemed to get an email reporting his latest successful tour around unfeasibly gruelling Lakeland events such as Ennerdale and Langdale. He also bagged the UK 3 Peaks: Scafell Pike on the Borrowdale race, Yr Wydffa on the Snowdon International Race and the eponymous Ben Nevis race. So this year Steve is a worthy winner of the Sir Ranulph Twistleton-Wickham Ffiennes Endurance Headbanger and Missing Digits Award.

‘Successes Last year we had an outright race winner on the fells as Panos won the Wharfedale Offroad Marathon. This year Holly was winner of the Wharfedale Offroad Half. We also had some age group winners. I was first vet in a few races and I think Geoff and Malcolm picked up some prizes here and there. At the recent Withens Skyline at Haworth Malcolm was first V70 in a new record time.

‘Good Interview Malcolm actually features in a classic video interview. This took place after the finish of the Heart of Scotland 100. Malcolm had just finished running/walking 100 miles non-stop in 31 hours. He was understandably rather tired and the interview makes for compelling viewing as you wonder whether he’s going to fall off his chair, fall asleep, or fall asleep and then fall off his chair!

‘Relays We did not get a team for the FRA relays this year in Scotland. But we must put that right in 2011 because I think the event is being hosted by Bingley Harriers and so should be local.

‘We again had two teams in the Calderdale Way relay. The vets team was an encouraging 76th place. The A team should have been in 26th place with our best performance for a decade but fate intervened in the shape of a blown head gasket in Panos’ car so I ended up on a solo run.

‘This year due to administrative error we seem to have entered an unprecedented three teams.  We are still looking for volunteers to run or be reserves so please get in contact if you would like to be part of a glorious VS outfit. This is a great event with about 100 teams and if you have had a go at the Leeds Country Way this represents the next logical step. The event is on 12 December, and is ideal to combine with Christmas shopping at Hebden Bridge.

‘Book Club Finally a plug for the perfect Christmas gift. Have a look at “The Best of the Fells” by Pete Hooper, which can be ordered from Lulu books. This is a compilation of reports and stories about hill running by the runners themselves. All profits go to Mountain Rescue and amongst the contributors are me and Mick Loftus. This is good for the profile of Valley Striders within the fell running community.’ 
Vets captains: Geoff & Sylvia: Geoff reported that 7 members had run in the Grand Prix. The YVAA fell running championship is on 7 Nov at Meltham Cop, & the last of the GP races is on 14 Nov at Spen. Sylvia is standing down as vets captain, Alan Hutchinson offered to help Geoff if there were no other offers. Bob added that teams had entered the road relays last weekend. 
Coaches: George Black, Xanthe Hannah, Bob Jackson, Sharon Tansley, Tim Towler, John Wallace, Paul White, Liz Wood: no report; 2010 Tracey Morris, Holly Williams, Joel Giddings: no report.
Mentors: Steve O’Callaghan & Keith Cluderay reported they are willing to advise anyone who wants to improve at marathon or any other distance. They reminded members of their extensive experience both of racing & training others, & the importance of correct nutrition. They are at the club on the last Tues of the month.
Tuesday training: Bob Jackson, Paul White (track): see Chair’s report.
Thursday training: Sharon Tansley, John Wallace: John reported that 100 different members have attended this year with an average of 15-20. The emphasis is on sociable/recovery runs; a slow run on the 1st Thurs of the month has been instigated this year following concern the runs were too fast.

Friday training: Tracey Morris has been leading a women’s training session.
Sunday training: Tim Towler: no report.

Race Directors: Bob Jackson, Mick Tinker, Geoff Webster, Dan Murray: see Chair’s report. 

Grand Prix organisers: Paul White, Alan Hutchinson: Paul’s report follows in full:
‘141 Striders have run one or more GP races this year so far and 25 have already qualified to win or buy a GP T-Shirt by running 8 or more races.

‘There are still 4 events left so please try and do at least 8 races if you can. There are T-Shirts on offer for the 1st Male, 1st Female, Vets and Group winners. These will again be the Dry Fit Breathable T-Shirts.

‘As well as some big turn-outs in the Handicaps we had 45 doing the Brass Monkey, 45 doing the Leeds Half, 38 running at Eccup, 35 in the National, 31 at Rothwell and 29 ran in the Amsterdam Marathon which seems to have been a big success with some great times.

‘We will be having a meeting shortly to agree the races for next year’s Grand Prix.  If anybody has any suggestions or wants to get involved please let Alan, Bob or me know.  

‘And if anybody wants to take over from me I’m more than willing to let somebody else have a go as I’ve done the job for quite a few years now!’

Fell Championship organisers: Anthony Fryer & Steve Webb. See Steve’s report above
Performance awards & PBs: Alan Hutchinson, Paul Hunter, Erica Hiorns See above.
Kit monitor Paul Hunter reminded members club hoodies & waterproofs can be ordered from him.
Xmas social & Catering Secretary: Mr Food remains anonymous therefore no report though his/her work is appreciated. Xmas social will be Fri 17 Dec.
Tourist Guide: Patrick Barrett reported how 2yrs ago 29 people had gone to the Dublin marathon, this had increased to 41 going to Amsterdam recently for the 8k/½ marathon/full marathon. A search is now on for next year’s trip the criteria being: races to include full & ½ marathon & perhaps 10k, price about £200 to inc flight & accommodation, & we’re aiming for 50 participants.
Publicity Secretary: Ian Rosser:no report.
Web site administrator: Bob Jackson 
Web Forum Admin: Richard Adcock: no report but forum working well.
Archivists: Bob Wilkes & Joel Giddings: no report. Results of Leeds Country Way 1995- 2005 given to Joel.
Constitution advisor: Dave Middlemas
Voice: Joyce was given a round of applause.
7 Election of Committee & other Officers 2009/10
Hayley Nancolas & Paul Hunter have both stood down from the committee: Gwil Thomas & Dan Fisher have been nominated to job share. There were no objections to their election nor to the election of any of the officers listed above. The 2010/11 committee is as follows
· Chair: Bob Jackson

· Club Sec: Geoff Webster

· Treasurer: Paul White

· Committee: Dan Fisher, Xanthe Hannah, Dan Murray,  Sharon Tansley, Gwil Thomas, John Wallace, Sylvia Watson
8 Agenda items
· Subscriptions: Bob asked members to vote for the increase as detailed in the Treasurer’s report above & a clear majority were in support.
· Races to be organised: it was agreed to organise a Peco Cross Country with Airecentre Pacers on Otley Chevin with Mick Tinker as race manager; Meanwood Trail, Yorks Vets grand prix race & Harewood 10 will all be held again.
· Club vests must be worn at races, Park Runs will not count for Performance Award if vest not worn. 
· Beginners Group With the help of the local Run in England Coordinator, VS is proposing to offer a 10 week course to beginners leading up to the Jane Tomlinson 10k next yr, to take place at 5.30 on a Tues before the regular VS training session. Participants will pay £20 to Run in England for a welcome pack & a sum (amount not yet decided) to VS. BJ considers Old Leos is an ideal location.
9 Any Other Business: none.
The meeting closed at 10.30.
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